
 WORK SESSION – DECEMBER 2, 2020 
 

5870 

 

The Board of Education of the Lenape Regional High School District, Burlington County, New 

Jersey, convened in work session on Wednesday, December 2, 2020, held in the auditorium at 

Seneca High School, 110 Carranza Road, Tabernacle, New Jersey, commencing at 6:00 p.m. 

 

1. Roll Call 

  

The following members were present: Dr. Robert Bende, Mrs. Allison Eckel, Mr. Barry 

Fitzgerald, Mr. Samuel Green, Mr. Marc Jones, Mrs. Paula Lee, Mr. Charles Roseboro and 

Mr. David Stow. 

 

Absent:  Mrs. Margaret Estlow, Mr. Steve Lee and Mrs. Bonnie Olt 

 

 Also present: Dr. Carol Birnbohm, Superintendent of Schools; Ms. Constance L. Stewart, 

School Business Administrator/Board Secretary; Mr. HoSung Kim, Network Administrator;  

 

2. Chairman's statement of "Open Public Meeting Law." 

 

Adequate notice of this regular meeting has been provided by posting the Notice in the 

entrance at the administration building, in the Office of the Board Secretary and on the 

Lenape Regional High School District website on November 25, 2020, and sending via 

email on November 25, 2020 on to the Clerks of the eight constituent municipalities.  

 

3. Flag Salute 

                  

4. Training 

 

 Boarddocs training for Board Members 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

On motion made by Mr. Green, seconded by Mr. Stow the meeting was adjourned  

at 6:46PM. 

 

     Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

                                Constance L. Stewart 

   Business Administrator/Board Secretary 


